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Executive summary:

This is the second IRl in Iceland, the first having taken place in 2012. The review took place in
Reykjavik at the Environment Agency Iceland (EAI) between 14-17 March 2023. It took the form of
structured presentations from members of the Environment Agency Iceland followed by open
guestion and answer sessions with the review team. The presentations are available in the Annexes.

This was the first IRI since the pandemic and the IRI Ambassadors team made some changes to the
guestionnaire that were tested in this review. The report is more streamlined and concise and
focusses on the opportunities for development. There were many good practices identified (some
highlighted in green in the report) and discussions had during the review that may not be included
here. The review team revisited the opportunities for development from the first review during this

IRI.

The scope of the IRl is mentioned in the Terms of Reference and focussed on the following areas:
e Strategic alignment
* Permitting and inspections

e  Fish farming

e New industries




Opportunities for development highlights:

1. Ask the ministry to order a “State of the Environment” (all agencies involved) and use this to
set more specific goals for the EAI

2. Set priorities within Permitting and Inspection (using a risk assessment tools)

3. Define SMART targets on the issues that have been prioritised so it is possible to monitor
performance.

4. Be well prepared for new upcoming activities like CarbFix

The IRI team would like to thank the EAI for their excellent cooperation and involvement in the
review process. The results of the review were presented at the end of the week, to both the EAl and
to the Minister for Environment, Energy and Climate and representatives from the Ministry itself.

Disclaimer:

This report is the result of a project within the IMPEL network. The content does not necessarily
represent the view of the national administrations.
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